
Hello   June   Lake   Citizen   Advisory   Council,   cc   Representative   Gardener  
 
With   the   coming   of   fishing   season   and   the   summer   tourist   season   the   traffic   on   Bruce   St.   grows  
exponentially.   While   the   number   of   cars   is   to   be   expected,   the   speed   at   which   many   of   our   out   of  
town   guests   and   even   some   locals   travel   is   not   safe.   Often   there   are   cars   going   40-45   miles   an  
hour   while   hauling   both   RV   trailers,   boats,   and   other   items   that   would   make   stopping   in   a   hurry  
an   impossible   feat.   Often   these   individuals   are   likewise   engaged   in   conversation   with   their   fellow  
vacationers   and   not   paying   attention   to   how   fast   they   are   going   down   this   residential   street   or  
whom   is   on   the   side   of   the   road.   
 
We   have   8   elementary   and   younger   aged   children   that   live   in   the   neighborhood   who   play   in   their  
yards   adjoining   the   street   as   well   as   use   the   street   to   get   to   the   park,   library,   lake,   and   friends  
houses.   In   addition   there   is   the   Little   Loopers   Day   Care   at   the   end   of   the   street   comprising   of   6  
children   as   well   as   the   many   children   guests   of   the   Gull   Lake   Lodge.   The   speeding   cars,   SUVs,  
RVs,   and   trucks   are   incongruent   with   the   safety   of   the   children,   adults,   and   pets   walking   along  
Bruce.   Many   of   our   camp   visitors   enjoy   skateboarding,   bicycling,   and   walking   up   and   down  
Bruce   street   as   well.   Their   safety   is   threatened   as   well   by   people   speeding   up   and   down   Bruce  
street   with   little   care   to   the   pedestrians.   
 
We,   the   neighbors   of   Bruce   Street   propose   that   speed   bumps   be   installed   the   weekend   before  
Fishmas   and   then   removed   at   the   close   of   the   fishing   season   for   snow   removal.   This   will   help  
everyone   remember   to   travel   at   a   safe   speed   and   reduce   the   risk   of   a   tragic   accident   which   can  
be   easily   prevented.   
 

Proposed   is   that   the   first   be   installed   at   1   on   the  
map   and   the   second   at   2   and   a   third   at   3.   Of  
course   the   Road   Works   department   might   have  
ideas   on   placement.  
 
If   the   county   roads   department   needs  
somewhere   to   store   the   speed   bumps   we   can  
provide   covered   winter   storage.  
 
Thank   you   for   your   consideration   to   make   June  
Lake   a   safer   better   place   to   be.   
 
Regards,  
The   Neighbors   of   Bruce   St.   


